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MANAGER'S REPORT.
Discussion and Possible Action Item: Manager will report on activities related to the Authority.

Background 

Manager will report on activities related to the Authority over the last month including but not limited to the following items;
Devlin Road Transfer Station 

The daily vehicle count continues to exceed permit levels.  Staff is exploring the possibility of a permit amendment to increase the daily permitted vehicles. The State inspector has issued a Notice of Violation requiring us to evaluate the vehicle counts for the month of July 2006, submit the summary of loads and tons spreadsheet to them by August 7th, 2006, specifically including the vehicle counts 

Oat Hill Quarry

We received our final inspection from the State Office of Mines and Geology and we are scheduled to receive final clearance from them at their September 14, 2006.  We continue to attend project coordinating meetings and community meeting regarding the Oat Hill Master Plan.  There seems to be an agreement between the City Department Heads and the Developers on a new land use plan for Oat Hill.  This includes a 10 acre school site in the Quarry.  The plan is being finalized by Wm Hezmalhalch & Assoc for a tentative 8/17 City Council presentation (subject to Rich Ramirez’s concurrence).
American Canyon Sanitary Landfill

Several projects relating to leachate management and air monitoring are underway.  These projects will assist the Authority in compliance with post closure requirement.

Microturbine Project

Mircoturbines are back from the manufacturer and the concrete pad has been poured.  We have received P.G. & E approval for the interconnection.  Project completion is approximately three months.

SWANA Activities

· SWANA:Wastecon 2006 September 19-21,2006 Charlotte, NC
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